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The tasks and accomplishments of Our Lady of Light Historic Foundation are:

· To acquire the property from the Theron T. Chapman Trust with a Restoration Commitment that was met stipulating we complete a minimum of $75,000 worth of hard cost structural redemption and restoration work to the church building by July 1, 2000.

· To form a 501 (c) 3 non-profit foundation for the purpose of holding title to the historic Nuestra Senora de Luz mission chapel in Lamy, New Mexico, to restore and preserve the building as an historic site, and to use the building for the benefit of the members of the Lamy community as a community center in keeping with the dignity and sacred nature of the structure.

· To establish use guidelines for the structure that states Our Lady of Light must be dedicated only to purposes that respect and are in harmony with the history of the structure and with the traditions, values and sensibilities of this community.

· Architectural plans and a condition assessment have been prepared with the help of Cornerstones Community Partnership.

· Restoration or electricity to the building.

· Installation of new electric breaker box.

· Replacement of the roof and support structure over the chapel and the sacristy.

· Restoration of six of the twelve stain glass windows.

· Removal of old deteriorating cement stucco from the exterior in preparation for new plaster.

· Channeling for electrical lines for new lighting, existing lighting and outlets have been dug into the interior walls.

· Repair and weather protection of the bell tower.

· Stair repair in the bell tower.

· Partial stabilization of the foundation.

· Concrete header replacement over the main entry door.

· Removal of elm trees and shrubs that were damaging the foundation.

· Installation of drainage system to protect the foundation and to direct run-off water away from the foundation.

· Receipt of two current bids for completion of restoration work from Crocker and Associates and Wolf Corporation with another bid in the works.

· The pews and altarpieces have been returned to the building.

· Receipt of funding to set up our website.

· Application made to the New Mexico Preservation Division of the Office of Cultural Affairs for nomination of the building as an historic building. ( Aug. 31)

· Receipt of application in preparation for establishing the building among those listed on the National Historic Register.

· Receipt of over $228,000 in donations that include cash contributions, the building itself, labor, materials and In Kind donations. 

PAGE  
2

